Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Public Spaces Protection Order
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
1. Since October 2014 has the council introduced a Public Spaces Protection Order (PSPO) which prohibits begging? If so, please specify the number of PSPOs and the date they were implemented.
Answer:  Leicester City Council has not implemented a PSPO around begging. 
2. If PSPOs have been introduced by the council since October 2014 how many fixed penalty notices (FPNs) have been issued in regards to begging? If possible, please provide a breakdown per calendar year, including 2018. 
N/A
3. Of the FPNs issued in regards to begging how many have been paid? 
If possible, please provide a breakdown per calendar year, including 2018. 
N/A
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to:
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


